
Minutes 
April 30, 2024 – Draft 

6:00pm 
Special Budget Workshop 

 
The Board of Trustees of the Village of Greenwich held a Special Meeting for the purpose of adopting the 
2024/2025 budget at the Community Center, 6 Academy Street in the Village of Greenwich.  Present 
were Mayor Hurley, and Trustees Moore, Grimmke, Trustee Robinson (late arrival), Treasurer Clothier 
and DPW Superintendent Smith. Trustee Vandewater was absent. 
 
Mayor Hurley opened the meeting at 6:03 pm.  

 

Tractor -Mayor Hurley asked DPW Supt Smith why the lowest sidewalk tractor quote was not 
the one he recommended buying. His answer was the lowest tractor quote was for a tractor 
which is too large to maneuver the sidewalks. These are state contract bids. He would like to 
split the cost between the DPW Reserves 

Motion to approve this purchase made by Trustee Grimmke, seconded by Trustee Moore and 
carried by all. 
 
Water Tower Road washed out last night again with the heavy rain. Trustee Grmmke suggested 
filling the ruts with 2’s and 3’s which will allow the rain to drain without taking the stone with it. 
Just to buy some time. Supt Smith has an estimate of $23,000 for paving the Village-owned 
portion of the road, which is just past the water to the tree line at the bend in the road. The 
paved portion would be 900’ x 10’. Mayor Hurley pointed out that the Village put $15,000 worth 
of stone on the road last summer, which is now gone. He will check with Peckham to see if they 
have a County bid. He will also look into the feasibility of using CHIPS. Mayor Hurley will meet 
with the resident this week to discuss. The Village will do some ditch work as well. 
 
Request from Kathy Nichols-Thompson to light the gazebo purple in honor of Alzheimer’s Week 
for a couple of weeks in June. Approved. 
 
Resolution No13 of 2024 to Adopt 2024/2025 made on a motion by Trustee Grimmke, 
seconded by Trustee Moore and carried by all.  
 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:24 on a motion by Trustee Moore, seconded by Trustee Grimmke 
and carried by all.   
 
 
 
       Respectfully Submitted, 
 
        Jane Dowling 
         
        Village Clerk 


